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 Happy July 4th to all!  
 

July 4th is the holiday when we 

remember the independence of 

our nation. The time we celebrate 

the freedoms we have in our country, while 

remembering the men that fought and died to win that 

freedom from the oppression of the king. As we 

celebrate the freedoms we have and enjoy in this 

country, let us not forget the freedoms we have as the 

children of God. 

We celebrate July 4th as the nation’s independence, 

but this is a good time to reflect back and see the 

independence we have through the cross and the 

empty tomb. We can live life with the freedom from sin 

in our life through the blood of Christ. We can live each 

day with our freedom from death because the tomb is 

empty and the risen Savior reigns as the liberating king 

and not the oppressive king. We can live in the freedom 

of healing and wholeness through the love and grace of 

God revealed through the cross of Jesus Christ. So this 

July 4th, remember the independence and freedoms we 

have as citizens of the United States, but also be 

reminded of the freedoms we are given through the 

love of God through Jesus Christ – the true Savior and 

King of the world. 

 
Grace and Peace, 

Brian 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

SERMON ON THE GO 
 

Sometimes we just can’t avoid it. We miss going to 

church because we are on vacation, the grandkids are 

with us, we’re feeling under the weather, or a myriad of 

other reasons we just can’t be at St. Luke’s on Sunday. It 

happens. The part I hate about missing church service 

on Sunday is missing the sermon. I guess that’s 

everyone’s favorite part of the service too. 

Well here comes a reminder for you so you’ll never 

ever have to miss another sermon again. If you have 

access to a computer, go to “stlukesumc-okatie.org” 

and highlight the box for “on-line sermons”. There you 

will find roughly twenty or so of Reverend Brian’s most 

recent sermons. Just click on the date you missed, sit 

back and enjoy the recorded sermon from that Sunday. 

This is all made possible through the efforts of Pat 

Simmons who brings her recorder to church every 

Sunday and takes the time to record the sermon and 

place it on our church’s web site. Thank you Pat! 

While visiting the site you can also retrieve 

information about our cemetery/columbarium, church 

history, past bulletins and newsletters, etc. Take the 

time to visit our lovely website.  You can take it with 

you wherever you go! 

Have a happy Fourth of July! 
—Ron Pozsonyi, Lay Leader 

 



 

MISSIONS 
At the last Church Council 
meeting St. Luke's Missions 
Committee Chair, Bill Trainer 

requested that we send donations to the 
following charities: 

¶ Child Abuse Prevention Association (CAPA). – This is a 
day care for people birth to age 21. – $750.00 

¶ Programs for Exceptional People (PEP) – They provide 
programs and services to adults 18 & over who have 
intellectual disabilities – $750.00. 

¶ Memory Matters – Optimizing brain wellness with 
classes and day programs. – $750.00 
 Beaufort County Council on Aging. – Supervised 
Senior Center activities, lunches and transportation to 
centers. – $350.00 

¶ Family Promise of Beaufort County’s mission is to 
provide temporary shelter, family stability and 
permanent housing solutions for homeless families 
with children. $750.00 

¶ Salkehatchie – is more than just a church outreach 
program, a volunteer group, or just another summer 
youth camp. Salkehatchie is faith in action. They work 
repairing homes of persons in need. – $300.00 

 

The St. Luke's Missions committee: Bill Trainer, Linda 
Fisher and Elizabeth Vance visited the following non-
profits during June with the possibility of donating to 
them in July. 

¶ Volunteers in Medicine – VIM provides healthcare 
services to economically disadvantaged individuals. 

¶ Hopeful Horizons – Provides safety, hope and healing 
to survivors of child abuse domestic violence and 
sexual assault. 

 

THANK YOU NOTES 

St. Luke’s UMC  June 19, 2018 

Dear Friends, 

Your $750.00 donation to us was a pleasant surprise. Your 

thoughtful gift will make a positive difference in the lives of so 

many families. We gratefully accept your gift to further our 

mission, which is to optimize brain wellness and memory care 

through education, programs and support for individuals, 

caregivers and our lowcountry community. 

Our day programs are seeing record numbers of participants 

and our community education programs are continually full 

with a waiting list. If you or someone you know is interested in 

brain health, we have many exciting opportunities to gain 

information, please see our website, 

www.mymemorymatters.org for great 

resources and our calendar. 

 

June 22, 2018 

St. Luke’s United Methodist Church 

Dear Friends, 

Thank you for supporting Family Promise of Beaufort County 

and our mission to provide shelter to homeless families with 

children. Your generous donation of $750.00 assists in our goal to 

equip these families with the skills and resources needed for 

lasting sustainability. 

After her divorce, Erin and her two boys were left without a 

place to live. Before entering the shelter program, Erin and her 

children lived for several months in one of Bluffton’s long term 

stay hotels. Each night she had to fight off bed bugs and sleep 

with a chair behind the door in fear of someone entering their 

room. Erin was working hard but paying all that she earned for 

the hotel stay and food for her family. That’s when she arrived on 

the steps of Family Promise. 

Thanks to you and generous donors like you, Erin and her boys 

now have a safe place to call home. As a result of being in the 

shelter program, Erin found full time work in Myrtle Beach. She 

and her boys are a true success story and we are happy to check 

on their progress each month in our Staying on Track program. 

The issue of homelessness is not going away in Beaufort County 

and unfortunately the number of homeless families with children 

has increased in the past two years. Family Promise is the only 

homeless shelter in the area to provide a safe place for these 

families. Thank you for joining our efforts in assisting those less 

fortunate and have limited choices. 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 
Last month, we hosted a dinner at Lord of Life Lutheran 

Church for Family Promise. At that time, they had six 
adults and six children. Of all the years we have worked 
with this organization, this group of guests were the most 

polite, thankful and loving. We have 
no idea of the long term influence 
on these families as we simply 
prepare a meal and share it with 
them.  

Thank you for supporting this 
Mission! 

—Janette Wilkerson 

http://www.mymemorymatters.org/




 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

Congratulations to Joann McElravy and Fred Wolf on 

their marriage, Sunday, June 24th! 

 
 

 
 

 

 
The wedding flowers were 

gorgeous. Thank you to Joann and 

Fred for sharing them with us. 

 

 
First Dance 

 
MUSIC 

 
June 17th the Chancel Singers performed “Who Am I”. 

 
 

June 24th, we had Special Music from Pat Schwartz & 

Will Ross. They sang “I Believe”. It was beautiful!! 

Congratulations to Rev. 

Richard Smith and Jane on 

the birth of their new 

granddaughter, Greightyn 

Lanier Goins, June 7th in 

Summerville, SC to Jennifer and Jason Goins. She 

weighed 7 lbs. 6 oz. and was 19” long. This is the 

Goins second daughter. 

 

Paul Tomasi has been assigned to a three church charge 

and Sunday, June 24th was his last time at St. Luke’s for 

a while. Good Luck, Paul! We will miss you. 

 

 

 

Thank you to the angel who gave me 

my very own personal fan to use at 

church. There are times I do become a 

little warm and will definitely use this 

and lift praises to God for the angel 

who thought of me! ~Joy Preveaux~ 
 



 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 

02 John Becker 
04 Jane Smith 
06 Diana Hamilton 
06 Mike Kirwan 
07 John Baldauf 
07 Russell Smith 
09 Jack Strickler 
10 Janette Wilkerson 
11 Carol Conway 
12 Elizabeth Vance 
12 Reece Woods 
18 Marilou Bryant 
18 Don Leonard 
20 Paul Tomasi 
20 Bobbi Young 
21 Gail Rogers 
21 Phyllis Weir 
22 Jody Paduch 
22 Bill Harting 
23 Paul LoMonaco 
23 Jim Seymore 
26 Lois Finch 
26 Eric Woods 
28 Jerry Corley 
28 Dell Harper 
30 Sally Suberati 

 

JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

01 Donna & Doug Stephen 
01 Chuck & Judy Watts 
06 Sheryll Ingram & Bill Halstead 
19 John & Linda Bardoni 
19 Steve & Kathy Klapp 
20 Doris & Bob Heck 
24 Bob & Joann Sandruck 
25 Beth & Bob Peters 
27 Elizabeth & Archie Vance 
30 Ottice & Nancy Adkins 

 

THE ST. LUKE'S MEN'S BREAKFAST 

GROUP MEET AT THE OKATIE CREEK 

CLUBHOUSE ON THE FIRST FRIDAY 

OF EACH MONTH, at 8:00 AM. Please 

contact Dave Disney, disneydw1@gmail.com  for more 

information. 

 

b995 ! άb!a9 .!5D9έ? Please indicate on the attendance 
sheet and one will be made for you. These badges are 
magnetic…so, if for some reason you cannot wear a magnetic 
one, we also have them with pins.  

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BECOME ! a9a.9w hC {¢Φ [¦Y9Ω{ — 
There are “Invitation to Membership” forms in holders on the 
back of the last pews. Fill it out and place it in the offering 
plate. If you’re a member of another church, we will write for a 
transfer of membership. You will be contacted 
to schedule a date for joining. 

 

Let us remember with visits, cards, 
ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΧ  
Nancy Adkins, 49 Heron's Bill Drive, Bluffton 29909. 

Doris Boskey, Sonata Viera, Rm; 208 - 3325 Breslay Dr, 
Melbourne FL 32940 
Doug & Jean Corkern, PO Box 3230, Bluffton 29910 

Elnora Ekholm, 173 May River Rd., Bluffton 29910 

Marcia & Ron Garner, Ron is at Veteran’s Victory House, 

2461 Sidneys Road, Walterboro SC 29488 

Al & Adeline Gibson, Adeline is NHC, Memory Wing 

#414D, 3039 Okatie Hwy, Bluffton 29910 

Carolyn Ransier, 3035 Okatie Hwy, Apt. 2104, Okatie, SC 
29909 
Jane Slayton, 47 Fenwick Drive, Bluffton 29909 

Shirley Wissman, Bloom at Belfair, 60 Oak Forest Rd,  
Apt 129, Bluffton, SC 29910  

 
Greeters, Readers, Acolytes & Communion Servers 

There are various opportunities to greet and/or be a gospel 
reader or acolyte, and participate in serving communion at 
our services. Please see the sign-up sheet on the back board, 
or contact Angie Harting, 843.705.0917. Acolytes contact Jane 
Disney, 843.707.1764. 

    

 

 

Visit Our Website!!  — http://stlukesumc-okatie.org/  
You can view past bulletins and newsletters 

and even hear recordings of the sermon that 
you may have missed. All the information is 
there to share with your friends and 
neighbors that may be looking for a church 
home. With your mobile phone or tablet, you 

never need to be far from your home church. Stay connected 
with the church that means so much to us all. See you on the 
web. http://stlukesumc-okatie.org 

 

Acolytes are now included in our 
worship service. In many Christian 
denominations, an acolyte is anyone 
who performs ceremonial duties such as 
lighting altar candles. If you would like to 
be an acolyte, contact Jane Disney, 843.707.1764 or 
email: jabdisney@gmail.com 

 

http://stlukesumc-okatie.org/
mailto:jabdisney@gmail.com


 

 

 
 


